APPOINTMENTS

Dr. A. Carlton Ernstene has been appointed head of the Division of In-
ternal Medicine. Dr. Ernstene has been a member of the Clinic staff since 1932
and has been head of the Section on Cardiovascular Disease for many years,

Dr. Roscoe J. Kennedy has been appointed head of the Department of
Ophthalmology. He came to the Cleveland Clinic in 1937 to complete a Fel-
lowship, and was appointed to the professional staff in 1938.

Four new appointments to the permanent staff have been made recently.
Dr. F. William Sunderman comes to the Clinic as head of the Department of
Clinical Pathology. Dr. Sunderman, who has been certified both by the Amer-
ican Board of Internal Medicine and the American Board of Pathology, has
been living in Philadelphia where he has been Assistant Professor of Research
Medicine at the University of Pennsylvania and most recently Professor of
Clinical Pathology and Director of the Laboratory of Clinical Medicine at
Temple University Medical School. Dr. Shelby G. Gamble, who is a former
Fellow and staff assistant, has been appointed to head the Department of
Physical Medicine. During recent years Dr. Gamble has been located in
Columbus, Ohio where he was Assistant Professor in the Department of Medi-
cine at Ohio State University College of Medicine and Director of the De-
partment of Physical Medicine at both University and Children’s Hospitals
in that city. Dr. Charles H. Brown has been made a member of the Depart-
ment of Gastroenterology in the Division of Internal Medicine. Since leaving
the Army Air Forces early in 1946, he has been at the Henry Ford Hospital
in Detroit, Michigan. Also added to the staff is Dr. Donald W. Bortz, who after
graduation from Jefferson Medical College served successively as Fellow in
Medicine at the Clinic and, after a two-year interval in the Navy, as a mem-
ber of the assistant staff. He has been appointed in the Division of Internal
Medicine.

Drs. Earl W. Netherton, U. V. Portmann, John Tucker, and James A.
Dickson have been elected as members of the Cleveland Clinic Foundation and
the Bunts Institute. All have been members of the staff for more than 25 years.
The other professional members are Drs. Thomas E. Jones and Russell L.
Haden, who together with the trustees constitute the membership of the Foun-
dation and of the Institute. '

BUNTS INSTITUTE

On Thursday, Friday, and Saturday, October 7, 8, and 9, the Bunts Insti-
tute will present a continuation course on Diseases of the Digestive Tract.
Guest speakers will be Dr. Lester R. Dragstedt, Professor of Surgery at the
University of Chicago, who will speak on “Bilateral Vagotomy in Treatment
of Peptic Ulcer,” and Dr. T. Grier Miller, Professor of Clinical Medicine at
the University of Pennsylvania, who will speak on “Intestinal Intubation”
and will take part in the Panel Discussion on Saturday. The complete program
was published in the July Quarterly. Registration and further inquiries can
be addressed to Dr. Edwin P. Jordan at the Cleveland Clinic Building.

ERRATUM
On page 127 of the July, 1948 issue of the Quarterly, top line, the figure .0007 should

have been 0.007.
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